
A Note from the President………… 

Greetings everyone!  Hope you had a joyous Easter celebration and gathering 
with your family and friends. Those are the important things in life. 

As we move into the second quarter of 2024 we are beginning to see the impact 
of new things in our community. New people, and new purposes, new 
businesses, new factories, old buildings getting new facades and new 
apartments and homes under construction all over Hardin County. Our 
community is alive and growing.  

This growth and progress are necessary changes for the future of our children 
and grandchildren.  Things are different and a little scary for those of us who 
are comfortable with our familiar surroundings.  Looking back just 50 years 
ago think how different our lives were. No cell phones, no internet, and no 
McDonalds in Elizabethtown.  When first introduced to us, those advances 
seemed strange, but now they are a part of everyday life.   

Our speaker for the April meeting will be Judge Kelly Easton portraying Judge 
Joseph Holt. I hope you will join us for a wonderful meal and let’s share some 
stories with each other.              

Don’t forget to sign up for an afternoon at the Lincoln Heritage House out by 
Freeman Lake. We will begin opening the cabin the first weekend of June 1-2, 
from1-4pm.  

I hope to see on April 29th, dinner is at 6:30pm and the program starts at 
7:15pm. at the Brown Pusey House.   

The past is history and tomorrow is a new day. 

       Twylane Preston Van Lahr 

 

 


